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HIGHLIGHT OF IMBIZO:    
 
The KwaZulu-Natal MEC for Human Settlement handed over RDP houses in Thembeni a location in 
KwaDukuza Municipality. This forms part of the National Imbizo Focus Week which commenced on 
the 7th of April 2015. The community of Grouville gathered in Thembeni sports ground in numbers to 
raise their grievances and celebrate the handing over of RDP houses by the MEC. 
 
Among the beneficiaries was Gogo Babhekile Masangu who is 76 years old and 90 year old gogo 
Hlaleleni Beauty Cele. They were handed over keys to their new fully furnished houses by the MEC 
Ravi PIllay before he commenced to the marquee when the Imbizo Event was taking place.  
 
PHOTO TESTIMONIALS WITH CAPTIONS:  
 

 
 

ABOVE: MEC for Human Settlements Ravi Pillay arriving at the site where he will be handing over 
houses to Gogo Masangu and Gogo Cele. 
 
Vox pop:   Gogo Babhekile Masangu  
 

 
“I am very happy with the government of today and very thankful to them for making my dream come 
true; ngiyabonga Mandela, uHolihlahla, idela kufa elisiza izintandane owathi ubandlululo aluphele 
kulelizwe”. 
 
 



 
 
Hlaleleni Beauty Cele: “God bless you; I am blessing the government who made this possible. I 
cannot express my gratitude in words as each time I try my entire body quivers with joy. I do not 
know if these are the last days of my life, but I am grateful”. 
 
 

 


